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Pallamallawa P&C Campdraft held on 

15th and 16th August. 
 

The Pallamallawa P&C would like to thank the cattle 

donors Mooka and Zandra Makim and Gary and 

Leigh Taunton, Leon Riggs Transport Moree for 

carting the cattle and all the sponsors which 

included prizes donated by WMG Agri Services and 

Assef’s. 

Children’s Entertainment was provided on Saturday 

afternoon by Mick and Shonas Jumping Castle Hire, 

Warialda and the children at the draft had a great 

time. Saturday night music entertainment was 

provided by Morts Music, Pallamallawa and followed 

a delicious baked dinner with meat from Reado's 

Moree and vegetables baked by local volunteer Max 

Fletcher, a great time was had by all and again we 

thank all our community volunteers who make 

running the event possible. 

The new Campdraft yards ran very well. All the 

competitors congratulated the Pally Campdraft 

Yards and Arena Committee on the new yard set 

up, which has been made possible by local 

fundraising and a community grant from MPSC. 

P & C Meeting 

Monday 24th August 7pm. 

Campdraft Debrief 

The Calendar 

Term 3 

Aug 

Mon 24th P & C Meeting @ 

7pm 

Wed 26th Book Week Event 

Thurs 27th Jumpstart 

Transition 

Fri 28th Regional Athletics- 

Tamworth 

Sept  

Thurs 3rd Jumpstart 

Transition 

Thurs 3rd Public Speaking 

Fri 4th Gala Day WPS 

Thurs 10th Jumpstart 

Transition 

Thurs 10th WHS-Transition 

Day Yr6 

Thurs 17th Jumpstart 

Transition 

Save the Dates  

Oct- P & C 

31st Halloween Hullabaloo 

Dec- P & C 

5th Christmas Tree 
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Results from Campdraft 

 

The Encouragement Draft: Left to right Steffi Duff 1st on Archie, 2nd Stacey 

Duff on Bear, 3rd David Lacey on Gambler, 4th Kirstie Michel on Hardrock, Joint 

5th Haley Yandell-Smith on Madonna and Ben Slack-Smith on Goldie. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DJ Byers Transport Junior Draft: Left to right: 1st and 2nd Roy Duddy on Topgun 

and Lucky Nu Dulce, 3rd Holly Duff on Betty, Equal 4th Zac Lowe on Heidi and 

James Walker on Jacko, 6th James Walker on Kelly. 
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The Moree Ag Supplies and Steel Ladies Draft Left to right: 1st Janelle Duff on 

Bear, 2nd Kirsty Coombes on Maxine, joint 3rd (tied 4 ways) Claudette Neville on 

Quest, Sally Dickinson on Jeanie Lu Hank and Sandi Bennett on Billy Black. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Johnstone Concrete and Quarries Maiden Draft: Left to right Rob Newsome 

on Dream, Kevin Kasper on Madonna, Allan Colley on Murphy's Law, Stephen 

Creighton on Scorcher, Luke Bennett on Sydelle, and Brent O'Donnell on 

Motivator. 
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DJ Byers Transport Juvenile Draft, Left to right: Brent O'Donnell, Judge Robert 

Neville, Cody Ryan, Rachel Carrigan, Jaime Colley, Bradman Walker, Monique 

Duddy and Kimberley O'Donnell. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Leon Riggs Transport Novice Draft: Right to Left Eric Martin Judge, Rodney 

McKinnon on Condor, Mac Williamson on Sam, Tony MacFarlane on Jay Bar Banks, 

Mark Stewart on Capgun, Kevin Kasper on Highlite, Peter Fleming on KT Moore and 

Luke Petrie on Alpha. 
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The Dippers Home Timber & Hardware Open Draft: left to right Sponsor Anthony 

Diprose and son George, Judge Michael Worgan, 1st Ben Thompson, 2nd and 3rd 

John Saunders on Joker and Exception and 4th Stephen Creighton on Mingo. 
 

 

Heferen Shield 17th August  

Congratulations to all our students who attended the Heferen Shield last Monday. 

Brittany Ford, Annabelle Latimer-Smith, Cassidy Hobday, Zack Crouch,  

Michael Nolan, Hayden Hancock, James Walker, Madalyn Crouch, Rochelle Vosper, 

Zoey Austin, Will Walker, Kaydhan Taylor, Bella-Lee Brazel, Ellie Emery,  

Justin Hancock & Benjamin Hobday. 

Brittany Ford and Zack Crouch have been selected to compete at the Regional 

Carnival in Tamworth on Friday 28th August. 
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Safety of all Children 
Parents we have issues with drop off and pick up of students.  

Signs at the front of the school state where parking is allowed and the times 

are listed. Please check. The signs are set in these positions for safety 

reasons. 

All children are to cross at the CROSSING. Parents need to follow this rule 

too. 

No child is to be picked up off the bus and taken across the road near the 

buses, the crossing is to be used at all times. 

Parents need to be aware of children walking in front of and behind parked 

cars across from the school. 

 

Annual Public Speaking 

The annual public speaking competition will be held on Thursday 3rd September. All 

students are in the process of preparing speeches. Palm cards for each child will 

be sent home next week for practise. 

Book Week 

Wednesday 26th August students will celebrate book week with an out of uniform 

day themed Cow Boy/Cow Girl. Students can come dressed as a Cow Boy/Cow Girl. 

P & C Canteen will be catering with a Sausage Sizzle $2 & Hot Dog $3 lunch.  

Line dancing and fun activities will happen after lunch. Parents and Pre-Schoolers 

Welcome. 

Uniforms 

Please make sure all Jumpers, Vests, Hats and other items are clearly marked 

with student’s name. Staff are experiencing difficulty sorting items of clothing 

either unmarked, mark has faded or is unable to be read. 
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Before School 

Teacher supervision is provided from 8.40am. Students should not be arriving 

before this time unless previously arranged.  

Canteen 

Kerry Munn is the Canteen Coordinator. Kerry has organised a roster for canteen 

duties for all families. At this stage families will be allocated to do Monday or 

Friday canteen. If you are unavailable on the day allocated, it is up to 

you to organise another family to swap with you. Please let Kerry know 

of the change of date. The Monday fruit program will continue and parents will 

be placed on a roster to supply fruit. Please contact Kerry Munn on Mobile No:  

0458 250 458 and let her know if you require a special day to assist. 

Canteen & Fruit Roster Term 3 

Woolworths will be donating fruit to the school every Friday 

for fruit day. A BIG THANK YOU TO WOOLWORTHS. 

Fruit roster for parents will now be on Mondays. 
All families are placed on the fruit roster. It is understood some families cannot 

assist with canteen due to work commitments but ALL families are asked to be 

involved by supplying fruit for the canteen helpers to prepare. All our students 

have access to fruit and enjoy the opportunity each Friday at recess. 

TERM 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P & C Working Bee 

Sunday 23rd 2pm 

REC Ground 
Helpers required for clean up after Campdraft. 

Monday Canteen   Monday Fruit Roster Friday Canteen 

   21st  Kerry Munn 

24th  Donna Stevens Katreana Byers 28th  Sue Shaw 

31st Aug Katrina Smith Kylie Kumar Sept 

4th  
Bec Parker 

7th Sept Belinda Schoupp Rennae Hancock 11th  Tracey Baker 

14th  Georgia Wilson Keira Williams 18th  NO CANTEEN 
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Pallamallawa Public School 

P & C Association 
Centre Street, Pallamallawa, 2399 

Phone: 02 6754 9209          Fax: 02 6754 9435 

                               

 

 

 20th August 2015 

 

Camp Draft letter from P & C President 

 

 I would like to say how proud I was of how well the Camp Draft 
went off last weekend, families, the community and the staff all came together 
to make it a great success. Thank you. 

 
Everything was positive out of the weekend from the jumping castle 

and face painting on Saturday afternoon through to the dinner and the 
effectiveness of the new camp for the competitors was great. Thank you to 
our committee we are small but we are mighty. Especially the efforts of Kerry 
and Jill who made it all happen. A special thank you to Julie and her family 
who worked there all weekend also. 

 
Luke Bennett was injured on Sunday and first reports weren’t good, I 

spoke with his wife yesterday and he is being released from hospital with no 
permanent injuries, so another positive outcome for the event. 

 
The people who built the new yards, worked in the canteen, cooked 

food, helped with the bar, You know who you are please accept my personal 
thanks and a combined thanks from the kids at Pally school, we are looking at 
adding to the fixed play equipment with some of the funds raised. 

 

 

Kevin Rigby  
P & C President 


